Chester Public Utility District

P.O. Box 503
251 Chester Airport Road
Chester, California 96020
Office: (530) 258-2171 Fax: (530) 258-2064 Cell: (530) 816-0940
E-mail: frankmotzkus.cpud@frontier.com

May 6, 2019

Dear Chester Resident,

You are receiving this letter to notify you that the Chester Public Utility District Board of Directors recommends that a water service rate increase be implemented. The adopted Fiscal Year 2018-2019 Operations and Maintenance budget showed a significant deficit and there was no money being set aside to repair or replace water equipment. It was further recommended to annually adjust water service rates by the Consumer Price Index (CPI) or 3%, whichever is less. The CPI average for 2018 was 3.4%.

The increase recommended is 3%. the water service rates will be adjusted according to meter size and become effective July 1, 2019. Below are the recommended monthly water service rates:

Residential:	Commercial:	Meter Size
R1 - \$25.84	C1 - \$25.84	5/8"
R2 - \$27.09	C2 - \$27.09	3/4"
R3 - \$29.06	C3 - \$29.06	1"
R4 - \$34.89	C4 - \$34.89	1-1/2"
R5 - \$46.45	C5 - \$46.45	2"
R6 - \$84.01		3"
R7 - \$144.93	C7 - \$144.93	4"
R8 - \$153.06		6"

The CPUD Board of Directors will meet on Tuesday June 18, 2019, and hold a public hearing to receive public comments on the proposed monthly water service rates. The meeting will begin at 3:00pm at the Chester Public Utility District building, 251 Chester Airport Road, Chester, California.

As a resident of Chester, you have the right to file a written protest in regards to the recommended water service rates. Written protests must contain the following information to be considered valid by the CPUD Board of Directors:

- 1) Clearly state your opposition to the recommended monthly water service rates
- 2) Your parcel(s) APN number(s)
- 3) Original signature

Written protests will be accepted at the CPUD office located at 251 Chester Airport Road, or by mailing them to Chester PUD, P.O. Box 503, Chester, CA 96020, until 2:00pm on June 17, 2019. At the June 18, 2019 Board meeting, the Chester Board of Directors will publicly announce the number of valid protests received and consider raising the water service rates. If a majority of Chester residents file valid protests, the water service monthly rate cannot be put into effect.

Chester Public Utility District has the responsibility to provide water, sewer, fire, emergency response, and ambulance services. The cost of providing water to Chester residents has increased since the water service rates were last adjusted in 2017. This increase will allow CPUD to provide the high level of service you have come to expect and establish a reserve fund for replacing water lines and equipment in the future.

If you have questions regarding the proposed water service rates, please contact me at (530) 258-2171 or via email at frankmotzkus.cpud@frontier.com.

Sincerely,

Frank Motzkus General Manager

Chester PUD